
Dear Supporters: 
 
Just a brief note to let you know that Marcie and I are the kids are alive and well, and 
the work is going well.   
 
Since my last “real” report, things have continued to progress in a seemingly linear 
fashion: Visitors visit the congregation—some are local brethren “looking for a sound 
congregation” and asking for studies; in our classes we march through both Old and 
New Testaments; important personal counseling bears wonderful and wonderfully 
encouraging fruit; our weekly personal study with Suzana encourages Marcie and me 
and is informative for her—she reads well ahead, soaks up what we cover together, and 
always wants more (currently going through Matthew); last but not least, a young man—
my nephew, who is 15 years old—committed his life to Christ! 
 
You know that this is only the tip of the iceberg of the daily, weekly, and monthly 
work.  If you would like to know more, please get ahold of me and ask!  For now, please 
know that work is being done. 
 
Brotherly, 
Lee 

 


